Sai Kung Central Lee Siu Yam Memorial School      Circular No.106/2019      28th February, 2020
Dear Parents,
Re: Class suspension until 19th April
   Due to the outbreak of the epidemic, the Hong Kong government announced a suspension of all schools (including kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools and special schools) in Hong Kong on 25th February, 2020 until 19th April, 2020 (class will be resumed as early as 20th April). 
During the class suspension, the school will implement the following measures. Details are as follows:

1. In order for students to continue learning, students should complete online exercise on a daily basis, including the Chinese 100, Creative English Scheme, Maths 8 and GS 8. The online exercise login details (including the URL, login name and password) are stuck on the Remarks page of the student handbook. The links can also be found on our school webpage. 
2. For Maths online homework, students from both the English stream and the Cantonese stream should refer to the STAR online platform every Monday for the latest updates. 
3. The school also encourages students to watch education television programmes (ETV) so as to acquire relevant knowledge.
4. During the period from 4th March (Wednesday) to 15th April (Wednesday), the school website (http://www.lsy.edu.hk ) will be updated every Wednesday. Study materials for Chinese, English and Maths will be uploaded. Students can download the materials and worksheets on the school website. If the materials cannot be printed, the answers to the worksheets can be written on a blank piece of paper instead. They will be handed in to the teachers once class is resumed.
5. The summer holidays arrangements will be announced in a later school notice.
6. During the suspension, all classrooms, activity rooms and all corners of the school premise will be cleaned and disinfected. The school will also make every effort to procure various anti-epidemic supplies. We will inform parents and students about the back-to-school reminders before class resumes. 

N.B. The purpose of the above study arrangements is to encourage students to do self-study. Hence we remain understanding in case the above study arrangements cannot be met due to difficulties encountered by individuals. Teachers will also go over the materials and follow up on them once class resumes. Parents and students need not to worry about the school work.
Thank you for your attention.
Yours sincerely,

Mr. Ng Chor Keung, Principal

